SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting 20 September 2016

Present – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman), Fran Nowlan (Vice Chairman), Jon Scott, Philip Randall, and Kate Lingard (clerk).
Members of the Public – Bob Stovold, Peter Stovold, Tony Hawkes, Liz and Leigh Newton, Trish Stovold, Jenny and Neil Smith. 
Issues raised by Public – Problems with ragwort in local fields and along the A3 reported. BCM to raise with GJ. Tony Hawkes reported problems with the ditches and drains along Peper Harow Lane. He said that the manhole covers were too small and kept becoming blocked and a new drain or bigger covers were needed. 
35/16 – Apologies for Absence – Tony Rooth (Guildford Borough Councillor), George Johnson (Surrey County Councillor) and Barry Hitchcock. 
36/16 - Minutes of Meeting held on 12 July 2016 – approved and signed by BCM. 
37/16 - Matters Arising – none.
38/16 - Declarations of Interest – none.
38/16 - County and Borough Councillors – absent. 
39/16 – Highways and Byways – As usual, problems with the road surface at Grenville Road/School Lane Junction and The Hollow were raised as no work has yet been undertaken. GJ has noted these down in the past and BCM to check they have been passed on to SCC. It was reported that some work to ditches and culverts under the Parish Lengthsman Scheme would begin next week. BCM and Peter Stovold reported imminent works by SCC along Eashing Lane to provide a footpath.  SPC were disappointed that they had only been informed about the planned footpath a few days before the meeting. Eashing residents and SPC councillors all felt there were more pressing traffic/safety issues in Eashing including The Hollow, constant flooding in Upper Eashing along Eashing Lane and problems with parking and traffic in Lower Eashing (see point 40/16). SPC to write to SCC and ask why they were not informed/consulted in advance and why the works were being undertaken. Peter Stovold said that he was not aware of any workers on Eashing Lane/Rickyards having complained or asking for a footpath. 
The new bin by the river in Lower Eashing was discussed. SPC were paying £300 to have the bin emptied every week by GBC. PR and Peter Stovold said the bin was always full and often overflowing. PR to ask National Trust about replacing with a larger bin. 
40/16 – Eashing Traffic and Parking – Although this appeared as an item on the Agenda, it was decided by the Councillors not to discuss this until the November meeting.  Residents had been informed, as far as possible, in advance. Unfortunately, the SCC Highways officer, SCC and GBC Councillors were all unable to make the meeting so it seemed prudent to postpone. BCM confirmed an officer and the Councillors had confirmed attendance for the November meeting. Any last minute changes would be put on the Shackleford Parish Council page of the Shackleford website. 
41/16 - Cyder House Field – Since the last meeting, SPC had sent a note to all residents along Peper Harow lane asking that the field no longer be used to dump garden waste/ have bonfires. BCM had arranged for the piles of garden waste, rubble and bamboo and evidence of a bonfire to be removed.  It was now hoped that the few residents who had been using the field to dispose of garden waste/have bonfires would stop doing so, however, SPC had received correspondence from two residents saying that they wanted to continue using the field for such a purpose and would be taking legal advice. The field is used for crop growing and requires a 5m margin. Bob Stovold said that the dumping and in particular, the bonfires, were not compatible with the working use of the field. Also, he could not remember residents using the field in this way for as many years as some had stated. SPC to keep an eye on any such use of the field with the possibility of reporting to GBC as a nuisance. 
42/16 – The Shackleford Village Sign – BCM reported that the sign has been repaired and final work to the bracket is being undertaken. SPC thanked the Shackleford Fete Committee for their kind donation of £300 towards the cost of this. 
43/16 - Japanese Knotweed on School Lane –  As reported previously, it was noted that there were several clumps of Knotweed along the verge of School Lane and either side of the entrance to Charnwood. After the last meeting, SPC sent a letter to the owners of Charnwood and informed GBC that the Knotweed had just been cut and bits were lying in the road. GBC sent out an officer who spoke to the owner of Charnwood and informed that that this was not the correct way to deal with Knotweed and indeed it was an offence to cut it and cause it to spread. BCM reported that both the owner of Charnwood and SCC (the owner of the verge) admitted that the Knotweed were on their land but that neither admitted responsibility for who should treat/remove the Knotweed. The owners complained that they had informed SCC in 2015 about the Knotweed but had received no helpful response. BCM to find out any progress between the parties and also GBC. 

44/16 - Defibrillator Emergency Telephone System – BCM explained that this is a system that is activated when a 999 call is made. As well as an ambulance being dispatched, an automatic system would call predetermined volunteers. Such volunteer would then be asked to collect and deliver the defibrillator to the emergency location. This would be very helpful for people living alone or in couples and would maximise the potential of the defibrillator. BCM said that she had the names of 6 volunteers and it was agreed that SPC would progress with the scheme. Clerk to read literature and arrange with BCM.
45/16 - Planning 
	Application 
	Property
	Proposal 
	SPC Views

	WA/2015/2395
	Dunsfold Park, Stovolds Hill, Cranleigh
	New Settlement of 1800 residential units, plus inter alia care accommodation; a local centre with retail, financial, professional, cafes/restaurants etc; new business offices etc
	All councillors voted to object due to lack of supporting infrastructure for such a large development, particularly the increased pressure on the already struggling A281 and A3 roads. 


46/16 – Finance  

 (a) Receipts – to note the following receipts:

	Date 
	Amount
	Description
	From

	29/7/2016
	£300
	For repairs to the Village Sign
	Shackleford Fete Committee


(b) Expenses – the following payments were approved and cheques signed:
	Date
	Amount
	Reason for expenditure
	VAT
	Payee

	20/9/2016
	£83.92
	Clerk’s expenses July August 
	0
	Kate Lingard 

	20/09/2016
	£36
	Annual Membership
	0
	CPRE

	20/09/2016
	£300
	Annual fee for bin emptying in Eashing
	0
	GBC 

	20/09/2016
	£20.98
	Token of thanks for Internal Auditor
	0
	Bridget Carter-Manning

	20/09/2016
	£88.20
	Annual Inspection for Playground
	14.70 
	Playsafety Limited

	20/09/2016
	£240
	Annual External Auditor fee
	40
	BDO LLP

	20/09/2106
	£234
	Car Park hedge trimming
	39
	AGM Landscaping (Grounds Maintenance) 


(c) External Audit – it was noted that the Annual Return for 2015/16 had passed the external audit. 
47/16 - Other Correspondence – BCM said residents should look out for Poll cards in the post about the referendum to decide whether to have a directly elected Mayor at GBC. 
48/16 – Next Meetings - November 1st, January 10th, March 14th and May 9th. 
